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Q.3/16 is defining the annex M.1 to H.248 so that Media Gateway Controllers (MGC) can control audio servers located into Media Gateways (MG). 

Part of the task requested to the audio server is speaking a phone number. This phone number is sent by the MGC as a parameter of the corresponding command. Discussions around this work let appear that the way the phone number is spoken tightly depends on several characteristics. 4 have been identified:

· The language the number will be spoken in must be specified as well. Specification of the language should take variants of a same language into account (e.g “95” is actually spoken as “quatre-vingt-quinze” in French from France, but as “nonante-cinq” in French from Belgium).

· National needs: some countries require phone numbers to be spoken one by one (e.g. the US), others require phone numbers to be spoken two by two (e.g. France).

· Format needs: independently from the previous requirement, some numbers have to be spoken according to their format. This is the case for 800 numbers (toll free services), where “800” should be spoken as “eight hundreds” and not “Eight-zero-zero”. 

· Service needs: independently from national needs, a service logic can require some numbers to be spoken a specific way, for instance to be more easily memorized by users. Example: “1000” spoken as “one thousand”  instead of “one-zero-zero-zero”.

All these requirements have been taken by the Q.3/16 into account for the next version of the annex. The approved solution will enable to provide adequate information to the audio server so that phone numbers are spoken according to these needs.

With the current liaison document, Q.3/16 is willing to inform SG2 about the identified points and that work is being done to cover them. Any help from SG2 is requested if SG2 identifies additional points on this topic Q.3/16 should take into account.
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